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LANE COUNTY 

SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

POLICY 

Number: G.O. 2.04 

Issue Date:  March 21, 2005 

Revision Date: November 2, 2005; 

August 15, 2016; August 1, 2018; May 

26, 2022 

CHAPTER: Relationships with Other 

Agencies 

Related Policy: 

SUBJECT:  Enforcement of Federal 

Immigration Laws 

Related Laws:  ORS 181A.820; HB 3265 

 

POLICY:   The Sheriff’s Office expects strict compliance with the provisions of the state 

laws in regards to enforcing federal immigration laws. 

  

RULE:   Any Sheriff’s Office member who receives, or intends to initiate, a request for 

assistance and/or information from the United States Bureau of Immigration and Customs 

Services (ICE) shall refer the request to their supervisor who shall determine the proper course of 

action. 

 

PROCEDURE: 

 

I.       ORS 181A.820, Enforcement of Federal Immigration Laws: 

 

A. Prohibits Oregon law enforcement agencies from using agency monies, 

equipment, or personnel for the purpose of detecting or apprehending persons 

whose only violations of law is that they are persons of foreign citizenship 

residing in the United States in violation of federal immigration laws.   

 

B. Allows deputies to arrest and/or assist federal agents in the apprehension of a 

person pursuant to an arrest warrant issued by a federal magistrate charging a 

criminal violation of federal immigration laws under Title II of the Immigration 

and Nationality Act or 18 U.S.C. 1015, 1422 to 1429 or 1505. 

 

C. If any member including volunteers of the Sheriff’s Office receives 

communication or a request from any federal agency relating to immigration 

enforcement, they must decline it and document it. This does not include a request 

from a judicial subpoena that is signed by a judge. 

 

1. If a member receives a request that is declined, they will send an email to 

their supervisor with the name of the federal agency along with the name 

of the requester. The email then must be forwarded up the chain of 

command to the Sheriff or designee. 

 

2. Once a month the Sheriff’s Office must report any declined request to the 

CJC through this link: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/K9VWJHR. If 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/K9VWJHR
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the Sheriff’s Office doesn’t receive any requests no report needs to be 

submitted that month. 

 

D. No federal immigration agent may enter any areas of a law enforcement building 

that is not open to the public. This includes FBI or DEA if those agents are 

working on any immigration issue. 

 

E. No Deputy will collect information about an individual’s immigration or 

citizenship status unless required to further a criminal investigation, or the 

information is submitted to a state court. If a Deputy collects the information it 

shall not be disclosed without a warrant or court order, or as required by law. A 

Deputy is not prohibited from asking for voluntary disclosure for consulate 

notification. However this can only be done after notifying the individual they 

don’t have to provide it and could face immigration consequences including 

removal if they do. 


